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Dear Parishioners, 
 

Greetings from the rectory! On this Second Sunday of Easter, otherwise known as Divine 
Mercy Sunday, I wanted to give a brief explanation of this popular and moving devotion. 
ñThe message and devotion to Jesus as The Divine Mercy is based on the writings of Saint 
Faustina Kowalska, an uneducated Polish nun who, in obedience to her spiritual director, 
wrote a diary of about 600 pages recording the revelations [from Jesus] she received about 
Godôs mercyéThe message of mercy is that God loves us  ðall of us ð no matter how great 
our sins. He wants us to recognize that His mercy is greater than our sins, so that we will call 
upon Him with trust, receive His mercy, and let it flow through us to others. Thus, all will 
come to share His joy. It is a message we can call to mind simply by remembering 
ABC.ò (http://ewtn.com/Devotionals/mercy/index.htm) 
 

A ð Ask for His Mercy. God wants us to approach Him in prayer constantly, repenting of our 
sins and asking Him to pour His mercy out upon us and upon the whole world. 
 

B ð Be merciful. God wants us to receive His mercy and let it flow through us to others. He 
wants us to extend love and forgiveness to others just as He does to us. 
 

C ð Completely trust in Jesus. God wants us to know that the graces of His mercy are de-
pendent upon our trust. The more we trust in Jesus, the more we will receive. 
 

Additionally, Our Lord taught Saint Faustina a prayer now known as the Divine Mercy 
Chaplet. As recorded in her Diary: ñSay unceasingly the Chaplet I have given you. Whoever 
will recite it will receive great mercy at the hour of death. Priests will recommend it to sinners 
as their last hope for salvation. Even if there were a sinner most hardened, if he recites the 
Chaplet only once, he will receive grace from My infinite mercy. I want the whole world 
to know My Infinite Mercy. I want to give unimaginable graces to those who trust in My Mer-
cy.... (Diary, 687) The souls that say this chaplet will be embraced by My mercy during their 
lifetime and especially at the hour of their death.ò (Diary, 754) 
 

The Divine Mercy Chaplet is very easy to learn. 
 
Here are the following steps: 
 

1. Begin with the Sign of the Cross, 1 Our Father, 1 
Hail Mary and The Apostles Creed. 

 

2. Then on the Our Father Beads say the following: 
Eternal Father, I offer You the Body and Blood, 
Soul and Divinity of Your dearly beloved Son, Our 
Lord Jesus Christ, in atonement for our sins and 
those of the whole world. 
 

3. On the 10 Hail Mary Beads say the following: 
For the sake of His sorrowful Passion, have mercy 
on us and on the whole world. 
 

(Repeat step 2 and 3 for all five decades). 
 

4. Conclude with (three times): 
Holy God, Holy Mighty One, Holy Immortal One, 
have mercy on us and on the whole world. 
 

May you grow in your understanding of Godôs great 
love and mercy for each of you, and may God bless you 
and your families on this Divine Mercy Sunday!  
 

In Christ,  
Father Michael Linnebur 
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Angel Jose Cuin Arteaga, son of Jose & Ana (Arteaga) Cuin Diaz,  
was born on January 12, 2017 and baptized on March 24, 2018.                                                                             

 

Anna Fay Annis, daughter of Ellison & Rachelle (VanGotten) Annis  
was born on March 14, 2018 and baptized on April 1, 2018. 

 

PRAYER REQUESTS 
 

Please continue to pray for those fighting or recovering from illness. 

Sean & Kerry Bowmanôs granddaughter, Addlee Grace 
Lori Ohl's friend, Tonya 
Ron Gouvionôs father, Ralph  
Mike & Laurie Johnsonôs granddaughter, Addie 
Cecil Watts  
Pete & Angie Zaragosaôs daughter, Melissa 
John & Linda Wardôs great nephew 
Victor & Janalin Hoodôs son, Henry  
Wendell Leis 
Holly Donaldson  
Flo Honas' brother, Verlin  
Tom Frederickôs daughter, Janet 
Marsha Gean 
Cecil & Kathy Wattôs daughter, Marcia Freeman  
Julia Peter's niece, JJ O'Toole  
Tricia Reid's brother in law, Jerry Keene  
Josh & Tara Hill's daughter, Emma 
Former parishioner, Mary  
Charlie Boaz 
Donald & Lila's grandson, Anthony 
Jeremy Gant 
Cryilla Cooperôs nephew, Gerald Bienhoff 
Ruthie Zimmerman's grandson, Camdon DeWitt   
Gary & Wanda Friederichôs great grandson, Caden 
Patty Ungles cousin, Jerry Walker 
Michael Horganôs aunt  
Sherri Watson's nephew, Andy Rausch  
Linda Springerôs nephew, Keenan 
Rachel Mueller  
Don Papst 
Chris & Jean Floresô great niece 
Verla Bryantôs daughter, Tammy 
Jack Haight 
Rosalie Wilkinson 
Anna Huerter 

Barb Siglerôs brother 
Don & Linda Wolken's brother in law, Don 
Linda Wardôs niece 
Rebecca Mendoza  
Nancy Bollig 
Amy Ornelasô cousinôs 12 yr old daughter 
Joe Gobea 
Martha Hendrixôs nephew, Allen 
Ralph Berthot 
Fidela Godinez 
Angie Zaragosa's brother, Sal 
Shirley Farren's brother, Kenny 
Dan Roeckerôs sister, Cathy Norris 
Sherry & Shawna Dunn, family of Bill & Irene Boaz  
Carla Kepley's daughter's friend, Isabella 
Don Wolken 
Linda Gant, and her family 
Amelia Newman 
Marguerite Gieger's, Aunt Sharon. 
Mike Dillon's friend John Baker's daughter, Kristy  
Dave Peterôs friend, Bill 
Lorene Bollig son, Joe 
Lanny Cooper 
Robert &  Audrey Matlock's friend, Danny 
Melanie Greve's mother, Minnie Martin  
John Reichertôs sister in law, Sue 
Cyrilla Cooper's brother, Steve Leis 
Jamie Ortizôs sister 
Michael Horganôs cousin 

 

PRAY FOR THE RECENTLY DECEASED 
 

Don & Linda Wolkenôs brother in law, February 20, 2018 

Jim Stover, March 3, 2018 

Patty Unglesô father in law, Bob Ungles, March 21, 2018 

Pam Leverenz, Mary Manleyôs sister, March 25, 2018 

Michael Horganôs cousin baby, April 4, 2018 
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                                   THE STEWARDSHIP WAY OF LIFE 
               WHO ARE YOU FOLLOWING? 
 

By Duane Knapp 
 

In choosing to live as a disciple of Christ, Stewardship provides each of us many oppor-
tunities to share our God given gifts with our families as well as our parish and commu-
nity.  Sharing of our Time, Talent and Treasures are all means of growing as a disciple 
of Christ. 
 
We are each challenged during the Stewardship Renewal period to prayerfully commit 
these gifts for our parish and to help build the Kingdom of God. 
 
We need to take time to reflect on how committed we are in sharing our treasure to as-

sist our Church mission and provide the needed assets required to support our normal expenses. Each of us are 
aware that our Church Parish has financial obligations:  utility bills, maintenance expenses, catechetical pro-
grams, staff and school expenses.  There are also those in our community who experience times when they strug-
gle providing basic food for themselves and their families.  We also need to be committed to the missions of our 
global Church. 
 
As members of this parish, it is important that we be aware of our financial standing.  Each week we can review 
our budget goal.  Each month, we also can review the Income/Liability Ledger.  They are part of our bulletin. 
We need to be aware and responsive to the financial health of our parish. 
 
As we strive to be Disciples of Christ, we are called to follow the examples of love and service which Christ has 
given us.  Jesus has called for each of us to be good Stewards.  Living a Stewardship Way of Life is not an op-
tion for a disciple of Christ.  God continues to bless each one of us and by being a good Steward, we return our 
blessings back to God.  May God guide each of us as we grow in faith and becoming better disciples. 

  St. Patrick Altar Society    
                        

 By Linda Springer& Linda Greve Edson 
 

Iôm pretty excited to share with you ladies our next project. Sandy Beins has donated a 
beautiful home sewn quilt for us to raffle. I donôt know about anyone else but snuggling 
up with a quilt and a cup of hot chocolate is a small bit of heaven. Call Linda Springer at 
433-2669 for chances to buy or sell.   
 

The school carnival is fast approaching & also we will be cooking breakfast for our High 
School Graduating Class. If you would like to help with either event, please call Linda Greve Edson (431-6136) 
or Linda Springer (433-2669).  
 

We really would like to see more at the meetings. We need & value your input. We try to do them at lunch time 
so to accommodate the working women. We know how precious your evening hours are with your families. Our 
meetings are always the 2nd Monday of the month and start at noon.  You can pack your lunch & can excuse 
yourself at any time.  
 

Remember, you are a member of the Altar Society if you are a member of our Parish. And anytime you help, 
you are not only meeting the needs of our Parish, you are tithing your time & talents to God.   
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{twLbD /hb/9w¢ 
 

¢ƘŜ {ǘΦ tŀǘǊƛŎƪ /ŀǘƘƻƭƛŎ {ŎƘƻƻƭ {ǇǊƛƴƎ /ƻƴŎŜǊǘ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ 

¢ƘǳǊǎŘŀȅΣ !ǇǊƛƭ нсΣ ŀǘ тΥлл ta ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ƎȅƳΦ  
 

!ƭƭ ŀǊŜ ǿŜƭŎƻƳŜ ǘƻ Ƨƻƛƴ ǳǎΦ 

St. Patrick Catholic School 

Newsletter  APRIL 2018 

St. Patrick Catholic School assists families in an environment of excellence and stewardship in forming 

children in the Catholic faith to become disciples of Jesus Christ who know, love and serve God. 

{ǘΦ tŀǘǊƛŎƪ /ŀǘƘƻƭƛŎ 

{ŎƘƻƻƭ мǎǘτпǘƘ 

DǊŀŘŜ {ǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ 

ǇŀǊǝŎƛǇŀǘŜŘ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ 

/ƘŀƴǳǘŜ !Ǌǘ Dŀƭπ

ƭŜǊȅ нпǘƘ !ƴƴǳŀƭ 

{ƻǳǘƘŜŀǎǘ Yŀƴǎŀǎ 

¸ƻǳǘƘ !Ǌǘ aƻƴǘƘ 

!5hw!¢Lhb 
²ŜŘƴŜǎŘŀȅ !ŘƻǊŀǝƻƴτнΥмр ta 

bƻ !ŘƻǊŀǝƻƴ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ŬǊǎǘ  

²ŜŘƴŜǎŘŀȅ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ƳƻƴǘƘΦ 

EVENTS TO REMEMBER 
 

!twL[ с  CLw{¢ CwL5!¸τaL{{hb 9b±9[ht9{ 

!twL[ у  5L±Lb9 a9w/¸ {¦b5!¸ 

  CLw{¢ Ih[¸ /haa¦bLhb όмлΥлл !aύ 

!twL[ ф  tw9{/Ihh[ ht9b Ih¦{9 όсΥлл-тΥлл taύ 

!twL[ мл-мм оw5 Dw!59 a!¢I !{{9{{a9b¢{ 

!twL[ мм !5hw!¢Lhb όнΥмр taύ 

!twL[ мо .hhY C!Lw tL/bL/ bLDI¢ όрΥолτтΥлл taύ 

!twL[ мр {/Ihh[ /!wbL±![ !b5 {/Ih[!{¢L/ .hhY 

  C!Lw Dw!b5 ht9bLbD όммΥлл !aτнΥлл taύ 

!twL[ мс-мф .hhY C!Lw ht9b Cwha όоΥллτпΥлл taύ 

!twL[ мт-мф п¢I-с¢I a!¢I !{{9{{a9b¢{ 

!twL[ мф .hhY{ !b5 .w9!YC!{¢ όтΥмрτуΥлл !aύ 

!twL[ нл bh {/Ihh[κ/IL[5/!w9 ht9bκLb-{9w±L/9 

!twL[ нс {twLbD /hb/9w¢ όтΥлл taύ 

I hereby command you: Be strong and courageous; do not be frightened or dismayed, for the Lord your 

God is with you wherever you go.                   Joshua 1:9  
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Thank you to St. Patrick Altar Society  for having a  

Graduates Brunch May 6th for all Seniors and their families.  

Thank you to St. Patrick Altar Society  for giving each graduate a rosary.  

our Graduating  
Senior Class of 2018  

 

 

Isela Ayala 

RayAnn Borjas 

McKenna Flowers 

Matthew Hernandez 

Emily Larkin 

Hayden Matlock 

Melvin Paxtor 

Merlyn Rivera-Pastor 

Jose Rodriguez 

Huntyr Schwegman 

Regan Smith 

Ashlynn Smoot 

Mackenzie Tabares 

Madisyn Thompson 

Kristin Umbarger 

St. Joseph Graduates 

Hannah Nicole Riebel 

Zach Sigler 

Thank you to St. Joseph Knights of Columbus  who will be serving breakfast and  

St. Joseph Altar Society  who will serve cake on Sunday, May 13th  

for all our Seniors, their families, anniversary couples & our parishioners.  

Seniors attending Mass are asked to wear your cap & gown.  

Thank you to St. Joseph Altar Society  for giving each graduate a bible.  

Thank  you to St. Joseph Knights of Columbus  for giving each graduate a rosary.  
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Friday April 13th:  Join us from 5:30 to 7:30 PM for a hot dog picnic. Watch a  
    Dog-gone good movie or shop all the awesome books  
    available at the book fair this year! 
 

Sunday April 15th: ñGrand Openingò Stop in during the carnival and receive a 
    FREE bookmark with purchase!!  
 

Monday April 16th:  Open from 3:00-4:00 PM 
 

Tuesday April 17th: Open from 3:00-4:00 PM 
 

Wednesday April 18th: Open from 3:00-4:00 PM 
 

Thursday April 19th: Books and Breakfast 7:15 to 8! 
Come enjoy breakfast and find out what happens when 
you Give a Moose a Muffin!!  
 

The final shopping opportunity will be Thursday, April 
19th, from 3:00-4:00 PM. 

ST. PATRICK & ST. JOSEPH CATHOLIC CEMETERY POLICY 
Once again the mowing season is upon us.  Thank you to our St. Patrick parishioners who will weed eat 

after Kevin Cress has mowed.  Our plans are for Kevin to mow every two weeks.  Only HIRED mowers and 
assigned volunteer weed eaters are to use push mowers!  If family members want to do weed removal around 
stones let us know, please do not mow lots! 

FLOWER POLICY 

¶ Artificial or real flowers are allowed year round ONLY in permanent vases. 
 

¶ Placing potted flowers, plants, seasonal wreaths or baskets will only be permitted three (3) days before 
Easter, Motherôs Day, Fatherôs Day, Memorial Day, Armistice Day, and All Saints Day.  These must be 
removed within ten (10) days after the holiday or the Cemetery crew will remove them and not assume 
any liability for replacement cost. 

 

¶ Flowers or other decorations will be removed as soon as flowers fade or wither, unapproved monuments 
will be removed. 

 

¶ Winter wreaths may be placed November 1st and will be removed by April 1st of the following year. 
 

¶ Flower containers of glass, pottery or cans are not permitted. 
 

¶ All work and all planting of any kind on all lots and graves are strictly prohibited, except with the per-
mission or under the supervision of the management.  The digging of holes for any purpose whatsoever is 
strictly prohibited. 

 

Cemeteries are public places operated for the benefit of all families.  Please be considerate of all families when 
placing memorials.  This is within the guidelines of the Diocesan Cemetery Board. 

The Book Fair is back!!!  
Friday April 13th to Thursday April 19th.  


